 BARNSLEY MINORS SWIMMING LEAGUE

55 Sheffield Road, Hackenthorpe, Sheffield
S12 4LR
0114 2510448
E-mail:  philandliz1985@gmail.com
Minutes of AGM held via Zoom on 29th November 2020
Members Present: Adwick, Armthorpe, Asken Spa, Borough of Barnsley, Chapeltown, City of Sheffield, City of Wakefield, Dearne Valley, Edlington, Knottingley, Rossington, Rotherham, Stocksbridge, Scunthorpe, Spenborough & Sheffield City. Chair – Lynne Dawson, Secretary – Liz Johnson, Treasurer – Christine Trinder.
Apologies: Jill Greenhalgh - Rossington
Minutes of Last Meeting:
These were accepted as a true record by Peter Lilley & Mike Brickwood
Matters Arising

There were no matters arising. 
Review of Membership

There have been no resignations or applications to join the league. 
Chair’s Report 

Lynne Dawson reported that she did not have much to say as swimming had not really taken place.  Only 5 rounds of the league had been swum prior to the disruption of Covid.  She viewed the Individual Championships as having been a success.
Finance Report

Christine presented her report.  The League continues to hold a healthy balance in the bank despite a small loss of £30 for the season due to the standing charges for the website and affiliation fees.  It was decided to waive affiliation fees to the league for the 2021 season as all clubs had paid for the 2020 season which had not been completed.
Secretary’s Report

The secretary reported that she has had a very straight forward beginning to the season with no issues with the results lodged.  Due to the disruption she felt that it would be sensible to declare the 2020 season null and void with the division make up for 2021 to be as set for 2020. The meeting carried this unanimously.
Rule Amendments

None received from clubs

The league has been required to amend its constitution as instructed by the region.  The amended constitution had been provided to the clubs for consideration prior to the meeting.  There were no questions regarding the new constitution and the meeting voted to adopt this unanimously.

Officers for 2021
Nominations had been invited for anyone wishing to stand against the incumbents.  None were received and the incumbents agreed to remain in office.

Chairman
Lynne Dawson
Secretary
Liz Johnson

Treasurer
Christine Trinder

Date and Venue of 2021 Meeting

League AGM will be held at the Gatty Memorial Hall, Priory Road, Ecclesfield, Sheffield, S35 9XY on 28th November 2021 at 7pm if physical meetings are sensible by this time.  Should the delegates decide it is more sensible/convenient the AGM will again be held via Zoom
The meeting closed at 19.32pm and was immediately followed by:
Minutes of League Meeting held via Zoom on 29th November 2020
Individual Championships Review

The 2019 Individual Championships were a success with a much higher entry than 2018.  The format is to remain the same for the next event as far as can be predicted.

The 2020 Champs should have taken place in January 2021.  The meeting voted unanimously to not hold this event later in the year but have the next championship in January 2022 for the 2021 season.

There was a suggestion that the Championships could be held at a different venue “where there was a gap” but it was felt that this was not feasible as most venues are going to be fully booked by the clubs who need the income once competition is again possible.

Arrangement of fixtures for 2021

It is not currently possible for the clubs to agree dates for fixtures due to the disruption to training and competition from pool closure etc.  

It was agreed after some debate that the secretary would contact all clubs monthly from January 2021 to see if they were in a position to agree fixtures.  Once all 4 clubs in a division are ready that division will be allowed to commence their season.  Should all divisions not complete all fixtures the league will address the outcome at the end of the season. 

There were discussions regarding the possibility of using Level X to swim fixtures.  Those members who had already swum these events felt this was not feasible.

The possibility of swimming fixtures at evening training sessions was also discussed. This arrangement would have to be by agreement of all clubs in a division as some have greater distances to travel.

Delegates were thanked for their attendance and the meeting closed at 20.20pm
